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INDUSTRY NOTICE 

 

December 19, 2018 

 

NEW SUB-AREAS FOR DUNGENESS CRAB CAUGHT OFF OREGON 

As of May 29, 2018, the Oregon Department of Fish and Wildlife is requiring dealers to note 
the specific harvest area(s) for Dungeness crab caught off of Oregon to assist in product 
traceability (OAR 635-006-0201).  If crab is caught off of Oregon and landed into 
Washington (i.e., catch area 61), the Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife is asking 
dealers to note the appropriate sub-area (shown in the attached) on the paper fish ticket or 
the electronic fish ticket.  The catch area code will still be 61. 
 
Contact Heather Hall at heather.reed@dfw.wa.gov or 360-902-2487 or Dan Ayres at 
Daniel.Ayres@dfw.wa.gov or 360-240-4628 ext. 209 with any questions.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:heather.reed@dfw.wa.gov
mailto:Daniel.Ayres@dfw.wa.gov


 

Page 2 

 

 


